
DRAFT STOUGHTON UTILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Monday, December 15, 2008 – 4:30 p.m.

EMS Conference Room
Stoughton EMS Office
516 S. Fourth St.
Stoughton, Wisconsin

Members Present:
Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, Citizen Member David Erdman, Mayor Helen Johnson, Alderperson Paul Lawrence, and Citizen Member Norval Morgan. 
Absent and Excused:
Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny.  
Absent:


Alderperson Jim Griffin.
Others Present:
Alderperson Ross Scovotti, Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian Erickson, Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent Sean Grady, Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings, Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz, and Stoughton Utilities Water System Supervisor Roger Thorson.
Call To Order:  Committee Chair Mayor Helen Johnson called the regular Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting to order at 4:30 p. m.
Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List.  Motion by Citizen Member David Erdman, seconded by Citizen Member Norval Morgan to approve the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List as presented.  Carried unanimously.

Stoughton Utilities Committee Consent Agenda: Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting Consent Agenda Items.  Motion by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Citizen member David Erdman to approve the following consent agenda items as presented:  Draft Minutes of the Regular November 17, 2008 Meeting of the Stoughton Utilities Committee, Stoughton Utilities October 2008 Financial Summary, Stoughton Utilities 
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Communications; Stoughton Utilities 12-Month Calendar; Stoughton Utilities November 2008 Activities Report; and Status of the Stoughton 
Utilities Committee November 17, 2008 recommendations to the Stoughton Common Council.  Carried unanimously.

Alderperson Paul Lawrence arrived at the Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting at 4:35 p.m.

Stoughton Utilities Management Team Verbal Reports:

Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent Sean Grady explained the following:

· Requests for proposals (RFP’s) have been distributed for the electric, wastewater and water system studies.  The electric study will focus on present system improvements, the wastewater study will address infiltration/inflow, and the water study will review redundant water mains.
· The 2009 Tree Management Program is scheduled to start in the late spring or early summer.

· The Building Renovation Program is proceeding on schedule with most demolition completed, and rough wiring and masonry work proceeding.  The anticipated April 2009 project completion date is anticipated to move to February 2009. 
· Frost charges have now been imposed on ongoing electric projects.
Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian Erickson stated the following:

· Contract documents for the 2009 Slip-Lining Project are being developed.
· Efforts are proceeding on a blower replacement project, which may save 20% - 30% in energy costs.
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· The plans for the 2009 Stoughton Utilities Water and Sanitary Sewer Replacement Project are being finalized.

· Smoke testing of portions of the sanitary sewer collection system may be pursued to mitigate infiltration/inflow.

· The winter sanitary sewer collection system televising program is proceeding. 

Stoughton Utilities Water System Supervisor Roger Thorson reported the following:

· Large 4-inch and 5-inch water meters were recently tested with no deviations noted.

· Required water sampling is occurring throughout the water distribution system.

· The significant temperature fluctuations are anticipated to increase the number of water main failures this winter.

Stoughton Utilities Electric System Supervisor Craig Wood explained the following:

· Thirteen fault indicators are being installed on the electric distribution system.
· Local tree management efforts are scheduled to proceed on January 5, 2009.

The Stoughton Utilities Committee and staff congratulated Craig Wood for being chosen as the 2008 Outstanding Lineman of the Year by the Municipal Electric Utilities of Wisconsin.

Stoughton Utilities Flame Resistant (FR) Clothing Policy:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Flame Resistant (FR) Clothing Policy.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Citizen Member David Erdman to approve the Stoughton Utilities Flame Resistant (FR) 
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Clothing Policy and recommend its approval to the Stoughton Common Council on January 13, 2009.  Carried unanimously.

American Transmission Company (ATC) Rockdale To West Middleton Project Intervener Status Request From Dunkirk Township:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the proposed project and the request from Dunkirk Township.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Citizen Member David Erdman to take no action.  Carried unanimously.

Stoughton Utilities Committee RoundUp Program:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities RoundUp Program.  Discussion followed.  Moved by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth to donate $1,100 from the Stoughton Utilities RoundUp Program to the Stoughton Wellness Coalition.  Carried unanimously.

Municipal Electric Utilities Of Wisconsin (MEUW) And League Of Wisconsin Municipal Utilities Climate Change Summit:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the summit.  Discussion followed.   
Stoughton Utilities Building Remodeling Project Status Report No. 3:  Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent Sean Grady presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Building Remodeling Project Status Report No. 3.  Discussion followed.

Stoughton Utilities Committee Future Meeting Agenda Item(s):  The Stoughton Utilities Non-Represented Positions Compensation Scales For 2009, including a 2% cost of living adjustment will receive action at the January 20, 2009 Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting.  It was decided that the January 20, 2009 Regular Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting would be conducted in the Mayor’s Office at City Hall.
Adjournment:  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth to adjourn the Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting at 5:07 p.m. Carried unanimously.
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Respectfully submitted,

Robert P. Kardasz, P.E.
Stoughton Utilities Director
